
Thorsby Minor Hockey Association 

Spring Annual General Meeting 

Tuesday, May 14, 2019 at 7:00 pm 

Thorsby Rec Complex Field House 

MINUTES 

 1. Welcome and Introductions 

Meeting was called to order at 7:09 pm. All members were reminded to sign in. Quota was confirmed: 

10 members present. Sign in sheet attached. 

 

2. Agenda 

Additions or deletions to agenda: none 

 

3. Approval of Minutes from Fall AGM September 30, 2018 

Errors or omissions in minutes: none 

Motion to approve minutes as presented: Tamara S, seconded by Sherri M; all in favour, CARRIED. 

 

4. Reports 

President – Blair Hennes 

Sustainability Committee Update: Season went well and we plan to continue player sharing with Calmar 

this year. Calmar’s survey of families had fairly positive results. Thorsby’s survey is discussed later in the 

meeting. 

Conditioning Camp: Tentatively booked for the week of September 9. If ice is not ready, camp will be 

delayed a few days or a week. Details out late summer. 

Power Skating at High School: The high school is adding a hockey program. There is a possibility of 

having a power skating session available to TMHA members following the high school’s ice time with the 

same instructor. Blair will get more information. 

Vice President – submitted via email from Cory Senio 

Development for 2019-2020: Currently in talks with PEP and they are working on some pricing based on 

the Thorsby/Calmar combined situation. 

Half ice boards for Initiation and Novice: Will be purchased by TMHA for use by Initiation and Novice 

teams. We are waiting on a grant to see if we have grant funds from Hockey Alberta to put towards 

these boards.  



Secretary – Vanessa Goodman 

We are revamping the TMHA website to Teamsnap platform. Vanessa is working on morphing the 

website from the Ramp platform to the Teamsnap platform with the decision to move to Teamsnap for 

our site, app, and registration. The site will be ready by June 1 when registration opens. 

Treasurer – Jesse McClean 

Financial records are attached as presented. 

 

Registrar – Tamara Saarela 

Tamara is working on registration information and will update the registration form for distribution. 

Once ready, forms will be available to school, on website, at rec centre, etc. Also will be posted on 

Facebook. 

League Rep – Brett Johnston 

Absent – no report available. 

Zone Rep – submitted via email from Clay Rumohr 

This year’s game and travel permit requests went very smoothly as well. Thank you Managers!  

Group discussion regarding Provincials - It is believed that Provincials will keep the same format for 

Peewee as a two year trial. After this second year, a decision on the other levels will be made. Positive 

feedback from families who had Peewee players and were part of the new Provincials format. 

Ice Coordinator – Rob McLellan 

Ice scheduling/releases for 2019-2020: Mondays can be released as we do not have a need for this ice; 

Tues-Thurs 4-5:30pm can be offered to outside associations; Weekends: 7am to 9:45am are released so 

TMHA can have 10am start times. The obvious exception to this would be that TMHA gets the ice back 

on tournament weekends; Fridays we would like to keep that flex slot before the Ladies’ ice time. 

Scheduling was a challenge last year, particularly with the rotating schedule. This year will likely see 

teams go half the year in one town and half in the other. Weeknight practice times will be 5:45 pm at 

the earliest.  

Ref Coordinator – Sean Cuppens 

Absent – no report available. 

Fundraising Coordinator – Sherri Morrissey 

Summary of TMHA survey results: 25 respondents; 84% said player sharing with Calmar was positive. 

Other questions focused on ice scheduling, coaching, and fundraising. Results are available upon 

request. Executive will review and decide on any changes necessary to improve next season. 

Equipment Coordinator – Warren Rosenke 

All jerseys but three have been returned. Warren will track these down. Most puck bags have been 

returned as well. 

 

 

 



5. Outstanding/New Business 

Fees 

Thorsby’s fees last year were as follows: 

First year Initiation: 100 

Initiation: 325 

Novice: 475 

Atom: 550 

Peewee: 625 

Bantam: 675 

Midget: 700 

Calmar fees for this year are as follows, which are 5% higher than Thorsby’s: 

Junior player: 82.50 

First year Initiation: 110 

Initiation: 341.25 

Novice: 498.75 

Atom: 577.50 

Peewee: 656.25 

Bantam: 708.75 

Midget: 735 

Jesse M moved to raise our fees to match Calmar’s fees exactly for each level, which is a 5% increase. 

Seconded by Tara C. All in favor, CARRIED. 

Evaluations 

Evaluation Committee was discussed. Bar Down is booked for evaluations. Sherri is on the evaluation 

committee with 4-5 Calmar members. Additional Thorsby members are invited to join. The committee 

will review the evaluation process and help to ensure it is carried out fairly. 

A discussion was had on the evaluation process in Leduc and if there is a possibility of having 

representation from surrounding communities as part of the evaluation process to try and ensure 

fairness. The suggestion is for the Zone Rep for TMHA to explore being part of this process. 

 

6. Election of Executive 

Position Let Name Stand Again Won by Acclamation 

President Blair Blair 

Vice President Cory Cory 

Secretary Vanessa Vanessa 

Treasurer Jesse Jesse 

Registrar Tamara Tamara 

League Rep Brett Brett 

Zone Rep Clay Clay 

Fundraising Coord Sherri Sherri 

Equip Coordinator Rob Rob 

Ref and ice coordinator positions are being contemplated by several individuals. Volunteers will be 

confirmed as soon as they are finalized. 

 

7. Adjournment 

Next meeting: Fall General Meeting – September TBC. Motion to adjourn meeting at 8:15 pm by Jesse 

M, seconded by Tara C; all in favour, CARRIED. 



 

 

 





 


